
Police National Headquarters
180 Molesworth Street. PO Box 3017, Wellington 6140, New Zealand.  
Telephone: 04 474 9499. Fax: 04 498 7400. www.police.govt.nz 

21 April 2020 

Our Reference: IR-01-20-7054 

Riki Gurden 
via email: fyi-request-12345-343efa48@requests.fyi.org.nz 

Dear Riki 

I am writing in response to the request for information you submitted on 2 March 2020 
about Civil Defence Emergency Management Manual. Specifically you requested:  

I am required to analyse the NZ Police - Civil Defence Emergency Management 
Manual. Please can you provide a copy of this document? 

Your request has been considered in accordance with the Official Information Act 1982. 

I have attached a copy of the “Civil defence and emergency management” chapter from 
the Police Manual. 

You may find additional information about Police’s responsibilities in an emergency under 
section 9 of the Guide to the National Civil Defence Emergency Management Plan 2015. 
A copy of the Guide is publicly available and can be found here: 
https://www.civildefence.govt.nz/cdem-sector/plans-and-strategies/guide-to-the-national-
civil-defence-emergency-management-plan/ 

The National Civil Defence Emergency Management Plan itself can also be viewed here: 
http://www.legislation.govt.nz/regulation/public/2015/0140/latest/DLM6485804.html

Yours sincerely 

Superintendent Andrew Sissons 
National Manager: Response and Operations 


